金陵中学 2022-2023 学年第一学期情调研测试

高一英语试卷

第一部分:听力(共两节,满分30分) 第一节(共5小题:每小题1.5分,满分7.5分) 1. What did Ryan do yesterday? A. He watched football. B. He did some exercise. C. He went to the doctor. 2. What are the speakers doing? A. Cooking dinner. B. Preparing for a party. C. Eating out in a restaurant. 3. What does the woman ask the man to do for her? B. Fix a camera. A. Take a photo C. Print a picture. 4. What will the speakers do next? A. Go back to their hone. B. Visit the woman's friend. C. Return to the supermarket. 5. What is the weather like now? A. It's raining. B. It's cloudy. C. It's sunny. 第二节(共 15 小题:每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5) 听第6段材料,回答第6和第7题。 6. What happened to the woman's flight? A. It failed to take off on time. B. It was called off without notice. C. It arrived about two hours earlier, 7. Where does the conversation probably take place? A. In a restaurant. B. On a plane. C. At the airport. 听第7段材料,回答第8至第10题 8. Where does the man enjoy getting his news from? A. The TV. B. The radio. C. The Internet. 9. What type of news does the man like? B. Sports news. C. Business news. 10. What is the man's attitude towards the news programs on TV? A. Favorable. B. Casual. C. Unfavorable. 听第 8 段材料,回答第 11 至第 13 题。 11. Why does the woman make the phone call?

12. How does the man sound?

A. Sorry. B. Worried C. Painful.

13. What will the man probably do next?

A. To complain about hotel service.B. To arrange an important meetingC. To order a full English breakfast.

A. Eat his breakfast

B. Go to the kitchen.

C. Wait by the phone.

听第 9 段材料,回答第 14 第 17 题。

14. Why did Maria go to the Oxford Street

A. To meet Jason.

B. To watch a play.

C. To do some shopping.

15. What does Susan Hill do?

A. She's an actress.

B. She's a street artist.

C. She's a salesperson.

16. What did Susan Hill give Maria?

A. A ring.

B. A ticket.

C. A £50 note.

17. What will Jason probably do?

A. Go with Maria.

B. See his friends

C. Host a dinner.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 第 20 题

18. When will the team return from Costa Rica?

A. April 6.

B. July 10.

C. July 20.

19. Where will the team go to do the second project?

A. The national parks.

B. The city of San José.

C. The east of Costa Rica.

20. What will the team do in the final project?

A. Plant trees.

B. Feed birds

C. Train animals.

第二部分:阅读理解(共两节,50分)

第一节(共15小题:每小题2.5分,共37.5分)

A

Do Dolphins Have a Language?

We know that dolphins make unique sounds, but is that a language? If you're interested in it, you are welcome to the activity recommended by Denise Herzing!

About Denise Herzing

Denise Herzing of Florida Atlantic University (FAU) is the organizer and research director of the Wild Dolphin Project, which has a goal of understanding dolphins' social system, behavior, and communication. For over thirty years, she has spent each summer watching Atlantic dolphin carefully in the Bahamas.

Activity Guide: Purpose:

Dolphins use sound to communicate, but they can't make sounds in the way we humans make. Out of the water dolphins can make different sounds by changing the shape of their blowhole (呼吸孔), which is similar to changing the shape of our own mouths. Underwater, though, they use a totally different system, and they make sounds without letting any air out. You can learn more about how that works here. In this activity we're going to try to talk like a dolphin

Materials:

Nothing! But find a partner, maybe a brother or sister or a parent - or if you have one, a dog or cat. After all, this activity is about communication between humans and animals.

How To Do Tt:

Take a deep breath, hold your nose to keep it shut, and try to communicate with your partner If your

partner is a pet, try saying its name or asking it to "come here".

When you're done, think about what made it hard, what solutions you found, and think why dolphins may have developed to communicate in this way

Then listen to sounds from all kinds of sea animals and compare your dolphin sound to theirs.

- 21. What can we learn about Denise Herzing?
 - A. She holds the activity in FAU.
 - B. She is an expert in dolphins.
 - C. She wants to find a partner for her research
 - D. She fell in love with dolphins when young.
- 22. What would you have to do for the activity?
 - A. Have a pet next to you.

B. Keep breathing deeply.

C. Talk with your nose closed.

D. Compare dolphins with other animals.

- 23. Where can the text be found?
 - A. In a diary.
- B. In a report.
- C. In a travel brochure.
- D. In an activity book.

В

In my childhood, my mother spent her evening hours doing something for someone else. Sometimes she knitted (编织) hats for babies, and at other times, she cooked chicken soup for sick neighbors. Therefore, I wasn't surprised when one evening my mother announced she had undertaken a new project.

"I am going to telephone seniors," said my mother. "Every night? But you don't even know these people." "It doesn't matter," she said. What's important is that I listen. "I was sixteen years old and couldn't understand why my mother was willing to spend her evenings talking to strangers She had friends and my two older sisters to call if she felt lonely. "They will talk your car off. Some people didn't even stop to catch breath," I said.

My attitude didn't stop my mother's enthusiasm for the project. That evening, she settled on the sofa and dialed. For a while, I listened as she asked the woman on the other line about her day and what she had eaten for dinner. When she finished the call, I said "Why do you care whether she had cookies or rice pudding for dessert?" My mother grasped one of my hands and gave it a slight squeeze. "I'm the only person she talked to today."

It took me more than thirty years to fully understand the meaning of that statement. Now, as my mother is nearing eighty, I find myself thinking about those nightly calls she used to make. I an often the only person who telephones my mother, and sometimes I'm the only person she speaks to all day I ask her what she cooked for dinner, but mostly I just listen as she describes a walk she took, or how her dog Lucky stole foods from the refrigerator I realize that my mother's calls were life lines that ensured housebound seniors remained connected to the world. Without her, their world would have been empty

- 24. What is the mother's purpose of calling the seniors?
 - A. To care about their life.

B. To know what they eat for dinner.

C. To make them feel less lonely.

- D. To teach them how to make desserts.
- 35. What does the underlined sentence in Paragraph 2 probably mean?
 - A. They will talk all the time on the phone.
- B. They will blame others wrong doings.

- C. They will be tired of listening to others.
- D. They will make you feel really satisfied.
- 26. What can be inferred from the last paragraph?
 - A. The author started to telephone seniors as her mother.
 - B. The author realized the value of her mother's efforts.
 - C. The author's mother preferred to live alone.
 - D. The author's mother remained connected to the world.
- 27. What is the suitable title for the passage?
 - A. Call your parents often B. Mother's evenings
 - C. Mother's new project D. Nightly calls, lifeline calls

C

Sun Rui, a mother in Beijing. changed some of her plans for her 8-year-old son's summer vacation. She had looked for an out-of-school English course, but in the end, she changed it to a swimming training class. "It is because of the strict rules on subject-tutoring classes out of schools, many parents like me choose sports or other classes for developing interests instead," Sun said.

Sun's choice is part of the result of the government's growing efforts to reduce the academic pressure on young students.

On July 24, Chinese government introduced the rules in order to reduce the burden of homework and after-class tutoring for primary and junior high school students. It lists requirements in areas such as reducing the amount and the difficulty of homework and after-class services provided by schools. For example, homework for primary children below the third grade is not allowed, while homework for junior high school students should take no longer than 90 minutes to finish. Out-of-school classes cannot teach students knowledge that is ahead of the school curriculum. No subject lessons can be given on weekends, national holidays or during winter and summer vacations.

According to Global Times, more than 75 percent of Chinese children in cities, from grade 1 to grade 12, take part in out-of-school subject classes. This has led to many social problems such as students' falling levels of physical fitness, more mental health problems and huge family costs, said Chu Zhaohui, senior researcher with the National Institute of Education Sciences.

Many parents showed their support for the new moves. "Subject leaning is enough at school and we hope the children's life can be more relaxing during holidays", a parent in Guangzhou told Xinhua. However, there are also some parents who have new fears. A parent in Shanxi said that although she agreed with the new rules, she was worried that both she and her husband had no time to be with her son 28. The reason why Sun Rui let her son sign up for a swimming class instead of an English course is that

- A. many parents chose classes for developing interests
- B. the government made rules on out-of-school subject classes.
- C. the government made an effort to advocate subject-tutoring classes.
- D. she wanted to reduce the academic pressure on her son.
- 29. According to the rules introduced on July 24,
 - A. primary students in grade one and grade two have no homework after school.
 - B. junior high school students should do their homework for more than 90 minutes.

- C. out-of-school classes can't teach any knowledge in school textbooks.
- D. during summer vacations, junior students can have subject classes outside schools.
- 30. In Chu Zhao's opinion, taking part in out-of-school subject classes can .
- A. help children stay fit.

B. have a positive effect on children's mental

health.

- C. increase some families' extra spending.
- D. help children lean better at school.
- 31. What are parents' reaction to the new rules?
 - A. Some parents feel anxious about their children's study at school.
 - B. They want their children to take part in more out-of-school classes.
 - C. They all think it is hard for them to accept the rules right now.
 - D. Some parents worry that they have no time to keep their children company after school.

D

It is quite clear to me, based on my research that tropical (热带的) insects rather than polar bears could be among the first species to become extinct as a result of global warming.

Insects in the tropics are already living at the limit of their temperature range and any further increases could quickly kill them off. This would be a major disaster for tropical habitats, which rely on insects for everything from pollination (授粉) to waste disposal (处理). We have found that arise in average temperatures in the tropics of just $1^{\circ}\mathbb{C}$ or $2^{\circ}\mathbb{C}$ could be enough to bring about a significant and harmful effect on the survival of a wide variety of important insects. Fitness levels most likely decline quickly and there may not be much we can do about it.

Many tropical species can only accept a narrow range of temperatures because the climate they experience is pretty steady throughout the year Now our study shows that they will be harmed by rising temperatures more than species in cold climates. Unfortunately, the tropics also hold the large majority of species on the planet.

We used daily and monthly global temperatures from the 50-year period between 1950 and 2000 and compared them against data showing the "fitness levels" of different species. "Fitness was determined by indicators such as population growth rates and physical performance for different creatures

We found that even moving into the shade did not help the insects. The direct effects of climate change on the organisms (生物体) we studied appear to depend a lot more on the organisms flexibility than on the amount of warming in the area where they lived.

As well as the danger for insects, the research confirms that there will be other consequences of global warming that could also have a serious impact on tropical regions, particularly on food crops. Our research focused only on the impact of changes in temperature, but warming also will change rainfall patterns. These changes could be more important for many tropical organisms, such as plants, but they are harder to predict.

- 32. What does the underlined word "This" in paragraph 2 refer to?
 - A. Global warming.
- B. Living in the tropics
- C. Killing polar bears off.
- D. Insects becoming extinct.
- 33. Why are tropical species more likely harmed by climate change?

- A. The fitness of crops they feed on is declining
- B. They can hardly stand up to temperature changes.
- C. Their living environment has been greatly damaged
- D. The amount of warming is not steady in the tropics.
- 34. What does the last paragraph mainly talk about?
 - A. The significance of the research.
 - B. The challenge facing the researchers.
 - C. Predictions about the impacts of global warming.
 - D. Suggestions on how to preserve tropical regions.
- 35. What is the main purpose of this text?
 - A. To solve a problem.

B. To give practical advice.

C. To report a coming event.

D. To present a research result.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,共12.5)

The age range of 13-19 is an important time in an individual's life. ___36___ While you are a teenager, many exciting opportunities for success are given to you. Taking on the right amount of responsibility and independence can push you towards becoming a successful teenager.

First, participate in extracurricular activities. Schools give students opportunities for staying active. Pick an activity that appeals to you such as athletics, academic clubs, or special-interest clubs. Extracurricular activities build character through teamwork, time management, and competition. Don't be too worried if you aren't very good at what you like, for the important thing is passion.

Besides, volunteer. ___38___ Volunteering can teach you job-related skills such as responsibility or time-management. Some schools also reward the learning aspect of volunteer work with credit hours. If you are interested in college, volunteering makes you much more appealing during the application process.

Thirdly, use your summer for academic programs. Getting a head start at college could mean sacrificing your summer vacation. Various universities offer programs for future college students based on interests such as journalism, photography, art, sports, etc. ___39___ Research different programs and then figure out which one is the best choice for you. Check the requirements and deadlines. Avoid getting into trouble because of a simple mistake, and you will have a great time.

Then, know when to ask for help and advice. Being responsible and independent does not mean being alone. ___40___ So, seek advice from parents, older siblings, mentors at work, teachers, or someone whom you trust. Opening up channels of communication at a young age is a great habit for success.

- A. It will drive you to put in your best effort.
- B. Huge steps are taken within that period.
- C. Making and meeting goals motivates you to progress.
- D. They give teenagers the chance to earn college credits.
- E. Giving your time to your community is a noble activity.
- F. Make sure your maturity level and interests are leveled.

G. Taking on new tasks and meeting goals will be hard work.

第三部分:完形填空(共20小题:每小题1分,满分20)

Two years ago we were at a turning point in our lives in New Zealand so we decided to start an					
adventure. We quit our41 said goodbye to friends and family, and went to live in Switzerland.					
42 in the small town of Aadorf, we enrolled (注册) our daughters, who were 15 and 11 at the					
time, in the43 school. They were the only English speakers in the school, and44 they had					
no German or local Swiss dialect, we knew their path would be45 But after only a few months,					
the girls were doing really well	, and making every46_	to suit the Swiss way of	life47 the		
local newspaper48 a story about then.					
When the half-page article	e, complete49 pho	to, appeared in the newspa	per, the girls were		
delighted. But50 follow	ed next still has us shaking	our heads in51			
A teacher from the school	I showed the article to a fi	riend, who sent the article	to friends of bis, a		
Swiss family who52 to	be nearing the end of the	ir 12-month stay in New Z	ealand. When they		
read how we missed feijoas -	a fruit53 in Switz	zerland -they cast their eye	es out the window		
54 the huge feijoa tree	loaded with fruit. So they	picked two kilograms of f	eijoas and brought		
them back with them to Switzer	rland55 for us. The	y gave the fruit to their frien	nd, who then drove		
two hours to56 deliver	the precious load to us.				
When we opened the from	t door57 that day,	a big bag of feijoas were sit	ting there. We had		
no58 how it got there. A	A note left inside the bag _	59 us to start to solve	the mystery. It was		
from the family, wishing us all t	the best and happy60	<u>_</u> .			
41. A. offices	B. schools	C. jobs	D. programmes		
42. A. Searching	B. Working	C. Settling	D. Stopping		
43. A. foreign	B. local	C. neighboring	D. old		
44. A. as	B. when	C. where	D. though		
45. A. narrow	B. new	C. wild	D. hard		
46. A. choice	B. effort	C. plan	D. promise		
47. A. In turn	B. In reply	C. In response	D. In short		
48. A. read	B. sold	C. support	D. cover		
49. A. about.	B. with	C. by	D. through		
50. A. what	B. that	C. who	D. it		
51. A. excitement	B. amazement	C. agreement	D.		
embarrassment					
52. A. happened	B. expected	C. intended	D. decided		
53. A. expensive	B. popular	C. unknown	D. strange		
54. A. against	B. of	C. down	D. at		
55. A. especially	B. really	C. mostly	D. certainly		
56. A. sincerely	B. carefully	C. purposefully	D. secretly		
57. A. soon	B. afterwards	C. right	D. later		
58. A. idea	B. concept	C. feeling	D. sense		

59. A. told	B. warned	C. helped	D. taught
60. A. holiday	B. eating	C. weekend	D. travelling

第四部分:语法填空(共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15)

A Bite of China

No trip would be complete without experiencing the local food culture. Actually, China has various
kinds of delicious food, 61 (include) a wide variety of local snacks.
Without a doubt, for the majority of the foreigners I contacted, and myself included, Peking Duck,
Dim Sum, Hot Pot were the favorite Chinese 62 (dish). China is a place 63
the food is not only delicious, but the 64 (cheap) I've ever found.
65 my last night in Beijing before returning to the States, I went to a Peking Duck
restaurant that had been suggested for me to try. What a beautiful place! Splendid woodblock prints on
the walls, fresh flowers in the vases on the table, 66 (attract) silverware (镀银餐具) and
beautiful chopsticks. I was handed 67 a menu and found most of the prices 68
(be) especially low for the high quality of the food. The duck came in whole or half, along with all the
little decorations that you know if you've ever eaten Peking duck-a little tortilla (玉米饼) to put the
sliced duck and vegetables in chopped onion, sauce.
Anyway, I ended up ordering a whole duck and thought I'd just take the rest back to my hotel 69.
(eat) later if I couldn't finish it. Unbelievably, in the end there was none of the whole duck
70 (leave) on the plate. Umm, yummy!
第五部分:词汇填空(共 20 小题:每小题 1 分,满分 20 分)
71. Stress has an effect on both your physical and m health.
72. A balanced lifestyle helps us maintain our physical, mental, and emotional health.
73. My job is to reduce(焦虑)and help the patients relax.
74. To p a plan, things such as start and end dates, objectives and goals should be clearly
included.
75(平等) and fairness in the workplace is essential for creating a positive and productive
work environment where everyone can succeed.
76. Neighbours set off the a when they saw a fire in the warehouse.
77. Your English is much better, but there's still room for i
78(不幸地) for him, the train had already left when he got to the station.
79. When you book a flight in a you are very likely to receive better deals.
80. B on statistics collected from thirty different cities, the report is very reliable.
81. To our a, the cat sitting on the garden wall winked at us and then disappeared in a flash.
82. Medical(专业人士) deserve more respect and love.
83. Raw m including steel, oil, coal and minerals are used in the primary production or
manufacturing of goods.
84. Here are some specific tins for(坚持) to your goals.
85. We provide free courses a seniors who are looking to further their education

86. It is an important and natural part of growing up to gain i by dealing with more things
without parents.
87. When presenting your(论点), be as clear and precise as possible.
88. To buy fresh vegetables every morning, she has become a r visitor to the grocery.
80. The ship was blown off course by(不正常的) weather conditions.
90. It has been proved through several researches that smoking c to lung cancer.
第六部分:书面表达(满分 15 分)
假如你是李华,你的同学 Lily 因为妈妈管束太严而向你诉苦,请你根据下面的提示给她写一封邮
件。邮件包含以下内容:
1. 表示安慰;
2. 认真学习,好好锻炼身体,让妈妈放心:
3. 和妈妈好好谈一谈,表明自己长大了,希望能有足够的自由。

- 注意:1. 词数 80 左右; 2. 开头已给出,不计入总词数;
- 3. 可适当增加细节,以行文连贯, Dear Lily.

金陵中学 2022-2023 学年第一学期情调研测试

高一英语试卷参考答案

听力 CBACB

ACCBC

AABCA

BACBA

阅读理解 BCD

CABD

BACD

DBCD

七选五 BAEDG

完形填空 CCBAD

BCDBA

BACDA

DDACB

语填 including; dishes; where; cheapest; On; attractive; a; were; to eat; left

词汇 mental; balanced; anxiety; propose; Equality; alarm; improvement; Unfortunately; advance; Based amazement; professionals; materials; sticking; aimed; independence; argument; regular; abnormal; contributes

写作

Dear Lily,

I'm sorry to hear that you are feeling upset now because your mother has too much control over you. I'd like to offer you some advice.

First of all, it's necessary to find a chance to have a full and frank talk with your mother, which will help you understand each other. Then, of equal importance is to keep a balance between your school work and physical exercise, so that your mother will have confidence in you. Last but not least, tell you r mother you have grown up, eager to be independent and for more freedom and that you can deal with some things on your own.

Everything will turn out all right in time. Looking forward to your good news.

Yours,

Li Hua

录音原文

Text 1

M: Ryan didn't go to work yesterday. He was running a fever and had to go to the hospital.

W: Oh, really? I thought he was watching football with his friends.

Text 2

W: I've sent out the invitations for the dinner party.

M: That's good. Now what should we do?

W: We've got to plan the menu.

M: OK. Do you have anything in mind?

Text 3

W: Excuse me. Could you please take a picture of me with this camera?

M: No problem. Do I have to focus it?

W: No, all you have to do is point and press the button.

M: All right. Say "Cheese".

Text 4

M: Oh no! I can't find my mobile phone.

W: Didn't you use it at the supermarket to call you friend?

M: Yes, I did. I must have left it at the cashier's desk.

W: Don't worry. Let's drive back to find it.

Text 5

W: What about going for a bike ride?

M: Is it still raining?

W: No, but it's still dull. Let's hang on for half an hour or so. It may clear up then.

Text 6

M: I thought your flight would arrive two hours ago. What took so long?

W: **©Didn't they announce that our flight was delayed?**

M: **©I didn't hear anything about a delay.** I thought everything was running on time. What happened?

W: **(6)** We got on the plane on time but then we were held up for almost two hours due to an unknown problem.

M: That's too bad. Have you had anything to eat?

W: I managed to get a sandwich on the plane. How about you?

M: I've had nothing but a cup of coffee. I'm starving. Let's get out of here and find a restaurant.

Text 7

M: Lisa, how do you get your news every day?

W: Well, I get most of my news from TV. I also read newspapers. Radio is my last choice and I seldom go online. How about you?

M: (a) I hardly listen to the radio either, but I do love reading news on the Internet.

W: You should be careful with the information online. Much of it cannot be trusted at all. **By the way, what type of news are you interested in?**

M: **9I mainly focus on sports news.** What about you?

W: I enjoy watching quite a number of news programs on TV. Many of them center on business, art and international politics.

M: **(19)**Well, I have a feeling that the news reporters on TV usually say similar things based on the same information. And some of the news is very sad.

W: I know what you mean. But you have to keep up with what's happening around the world, even though it makes you feel bad sometimes.

Text 8

M: Good morning, this is Kevin Johnson. What can I do for you?

W: Hello, manager. ①Can't you do something about the service in this hotel?

M: **②I'm sorry, madam.** What's the problem exactly?

W: ①My breakfast, that's the problem. I ordered a full English breakfast from room service at least half an hour ago. I've telephoned them three times but my breakfast still hasn't come.

M: I see.

W: I've got an important meeting at nine o'clock. And now it seems I'll have to go there without breakfast. Really I don't think this is good enough.

M: I'm very sorry, madam. You ordered breakfast half an hour ago and you phoned three times since then?

W: That's right.

M: **(D)**I'm really sorry about this. You should have received the breakfast no later than ten or twenty minutes after you ordered it.

W: That's what I thought.

M: (3) The problem may be that they are short of people in the kitchen recently, but I will look into this myself. Full English breakfast, was it?

W: Yes, full English breakfast.

M: Very well, madam. I will bring it up to your room right away.

Text 9

W: Hi, Jason

M: Hi, Maria. You look excited. What's up?

W: I had an amazing day.

M: Really? What happened?

W: Was shopping down the Oxford Street when I saw a woman. She looked really familiar. I mean I was sure I knew her. She was bending down and looking around her for something.

M: What was she looking for?

W: She was looking for her ring. Anyway, I found it for her. **⑤And when she got up, I** realized it was Susan Hill, the famous actress.

M: You mean the Susan Hill in the Good Old Days? You can't be serious.

W: Believe it or not. **(b)** Anyway, she was really grateful and she gave me a ticket to her new play. It's worth 50 pounds.

M: Wow, that's great.

W: I know, and she invited me to have dinner with her after the play with other actors.

M: You're really lucky.

W: So are you. **(1)She said I can bring a friend.**

M: **①Gosh!** Thank you, Maria.

Text 10

W: Good evening, everyone. This is the final team meeting before we travel to Costa Rica. I'd like to tell you about the three different projects that we're running there. **Before I go** on though, let me tell you that we will be leaving on the 6th of April and we will be

coming back on the 20th instead of the 10th of July. I hope that won't be a problem for anyone. Now, the first project includes cleaning up the beaches in the east of the country. This is home to some rare sea birds and we're going there to do our best to protect them. (9The second project is in the capital, San José. There we will be working in the national zoo, planting trees to improve the animal's natural homes. The final project is in one of the national parks. This is in an area of rainforest which was destroyed, and now the Costa Rican government wants to bring new life to it. (20We will be planting trees and recording the growth habits of the plants that we find there. Okay, has anyone got any questions on any of that?